Heritage Permitting

Frequently Asked Questions for Businesses

Many businesses in Kawartha Lakes own or occupy a designated building. In order
to protect our important heritage buildings and attractive downtown areas,
businesses are required to apply for a heritage permit prior to making changes to
their buildings. This guide is intended to provide clarity on when businesses are
required to apply for permits.

Heritage permits are available from the Economic Development Office. Other
permits, such as building permits, may also be required for the work you want to do.

I’'m a business owner. Do | have to apply for a heritage permit when

| want to...

...install new signage on my business?

Yes, you are required to apply for both a heritage permit and a sign permit if you want to install a
new sign. The sign must comply with the heritage sign design guidelines and the City’s sign by-
law. Please be aware that there may be specific requirements for somme communities. We have a
recommended colour palette that you are encouraged to follow. The sign permit is issued by our
Building Division.

...change the interior layout of my store or restaurant?

No, you are not required to apply for a heritage permit to change the interior layout of your store
or restaurant. You are also not required to apply for a permit to change interior decorative
features. There are exceptions for businesses that are located in buildings which are individually
designated and have identified interior features. Buildings located in heritage conservation
districts do not have restrictions on interior changes. You may be required to apply for a building
permit, depending on the scope of your project.

...change the entrance of my business?

Yes, you are required to apply for a permit to change the entrance of your business. This includes
replacing doors or windows, changing the orientation or layout of storefronts and adding or
removing doors and windows. You will also be required to apply for a building permit for this
work.



